
 

 

 

 

Headteacher’s Newsletter 

Summer Term Issue 4 

10 June 2022 

Dear Parents and members of the school community, 

 

Yesterday, I had the pleasure of taking our school cricket team to the Basingstoke Schools Dynamo 

Cricket Tournament at May’s Bounty Cricket 

Ground. As you can see on the faces of the 

children in the photograph, it was a very 

enjoyable and successful day. 

 

Our first Match was against St Bede’s which 

was a close result with Cliddesden winning by 

10 runs. We then convincingly beat St John’s 

B and our final group game was against 

Longparish. This was an extremely close 

game but we managed to narrowly win by 6 

runs and top our group undefeated. 

 

 

 

In the afternoon we played in the semi-final against St John’s A. They were a strong team and 

despite some good batting from Cliddesden they beat us fair and square. This meant we then had to 

play for 3rd place. This match was again against Longparish and meant a lot, as 

the winner would receive the highest placed Small School Trophy. 

 

We batted first and some good hits from Rylan and Aiden gave us a final 

batting score of 53 runs, but Longparish took 3 wickets so they only had to get 

38 runs to win. It didn’t look promising. 

 

Longparish’s batters started strong with 20 runs achieved in 

the first 4 overs. However, some excellent fielding and 

bowling stopped them in their stride and the game finished 

with a narrow win for Cliddesden by 6 runs again. 

 

The children were delighted not only to receive Bronze 

medals for 3rd place but also to lift the Small Schools trophy. 

They all did a dance to celebrate which they plan to do in 

today’s celebration assembly, when I 

present the medals and trophy again. 

Well done to our Cliddesden cricket 

stars: Rylan, Luke C, Chloe C, Aiden, 

Hayden, Bailey, Will and Jack L.   



 

 

 

 

Reminders - Emails have been sent out this week regarding: 

Sports Day 20th June – details and timings* 

Summer Fete 9th July – request for volunteers 

 

*If your child would like a school- made packed lunch for Sports Day please contact the office with 

your order by Thursday 16th June. 

 

_________________________________________________________ 

 

With just six weeks left of this academic year to go, we have a lot of learning to cover still and also 

some lovely events and activities for both the children and parents. Check out the diary dates page 

of our website and look for updates in emails from the school and my newsletter. 

 

Have a great weekend. 

 

Kenneth Davies  

Headteacher 

To view class pages, find out about our curriculum, read all about our events in school, view 

your child’s homework tasks, learn how to stay safe on the internet and much more please visit 

our school website www.cliddesden.hants.sch.uk 

 

adminoffice@cliddesden.hants.sch.uk       

Tel: 01256 321571 
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